


Fapms 2011 1St Quarter Minutes

Old Business: Better input and timely response from the board, Aquatics magazine articles, mailing list, Awards
chair person,

Adjourn: President Vernon called the meting to order at 10:05, Stephanie Walters took role and a quorum was
declared. President Vernon asked if there were any changes, deletions, omission for the 4th gtr. minutes, no changes
noted. Jerry Renney made a motion to approve the 4th gtr. minutes; Jennifer Myers seconded the motion, the motion
passed unanimously.

The meeting was called to order at 2:15 and a quorum was declared,

Attendees: Karen Brown, Jeff Schardt, Jeremy Crossland, Stephanie Walters, Vernon Vandiver, Keshav Setaram, Jerry
Renney, Mike Bodle, Jennifer Myers, James McLaughlin, Ed Harris, Dharmen Setaram, Don Doggett, Mike Hulon, Tina
Bond, John Gardner, Bill Torres, Bill Moore, Stacia Hetrick.

Correspondence:
Treasurer's Report: Jennifer Myers discussed with the board the current financials

Secretary’s Report: Discussion of committee chair... Awards, Vendor, and asked the board to please respond in
a timelier manner on their duties and actions needed for the newsletter.

Editor's Report: The next issue of Aquatics is ready to go, we're just waiting on the advertisements to get
finalized. Tina asked about inputting a memaoriam for Andy Price, and will also add information about the upcoming
annual meeting, as well Scholarship information. Mike Hulon asked if the call for papers could be added to Aquatics
magazine.

Karen Brown asked for pictures from the annual meeting to place in Aguatics magazine, along with the listing of
awards winners. Vernon addressed with the board to urge fellow members and colleagues for articles to be used for
Aquatics magazine. Vernon reviewed with the board the billing of the magazine, Mike Bodle agreed to take on the
advertising of Aquatics Magazine. Karen asked if the revision for the wording of “full year”

Ed Harris made a motion to approve the officers reports, Jennifer Myers seconded the motion, the motion passed
unanimously

Auditing: Keshav reported that the ledgers for 2009 and 2010 will be audited by an outside auditing source, and
reported the fee could be around $600, and will report to the board.

Awards: Scott Glasscock ... Nominee

By-Laws: Stephanie asked for the officers, board members, and committee chairs to review the By Laws and SOP's
and report them back to Stephanie M¢ Carty and Mike Bodle by the second grt meeting

Stephanie noted the Mailing list change to possibly be noted as the responsibility of the treasurer to be added to the
SOP,

Financial: No report Submitted

Governmental Affalrs: Florida Aquatic Plant Management Society

Government Affairs Committee Report

January 26, 2011

Submitted by: Jeff Schardt

EPA is moving forward with the .. * general permit allowed, fisc. Acct. and regq. form, freeze is put on for new rules,
NPDES .rule is DEP's top priority to pass through regulatory, by late Feb. optimistic if they can get through, ... DEP




sent draft for FL, to reg 4 responded back as no comment ..could possibly be approved. Go to the website to view
what the current or proposed rules are. Jerry Renney asked if there was anyone to contact to help assist in the
process, Jeff proposed someone from FAPMS talking to Mary Smith with DEP, and stress the fact of the impact the
rule would have on applicators jobs,

The Department of Environmental Protection held 5 public meetings from October 20-29, 2010 to discuss the
draft pesticide generic permit under NPDES. Approximately 255 people attended these meetings - mostly from
mosquito control programs although aquatic plant control was well represented. DEP compiled comments from
these meetings, made revisions to the draft and forwarded the draft to the EPA Region 4 office in Atlanta for their
review and comment. DEP has not posted the revisions to the draft pending EPA comments.

The web site to refer to for information on NPDES and pesticide use is: http://www.dep.state.fl.us/water/rules_

dr.ntm#waste. Scroll down to Rule #62-621.300(8). In the 3rd column you will see the Draft Rule and Draft Generic
Permit. The person to contact with questions at DEP is Mary K. Smith - mary.k.smith@&dep.state.fl.us - 850-245-8591.
The FL requlations are being written to ensure that all pesticide applications are covered under the general permit.
Under the current thinking in this draft, people do not have to apply for this coverage. Only large entities need to
file a Notice of Intent (NOI) with DEP and the filing seems to be streamlined and straightforward. People should
read the draft pesticide general permit, especially the table on page 3 to see if they are included among the large
government entities that will need to file an NOI. Currently there are no plans to require private companies to file an
NOI. There are some record keeping requirements for all operators and these are discussed in Part |V of the draft
generic permit.

Historical: John reviewed with the board the duties of the Historical committee, to consist of, minutes, programs,
magazine, newsletter, and meeting photos. Keshav asked that an external hard drive be purchased to keep the
documents.

Local Arrangements hotels that have submitted proposal for 2014 -2016. There are some very rates that we can take
advantage off if we want to commit now. The rates are expected to go up as the economy improves. The Daytona
Beach Hilton will not submit a proposal unless we are willing to consider rates near $135.00 for these years. | may
also have another hotel in Orlando - the Wyndham on International Drive that | believe is willing to offer $89.00 a
night.

Stephanie Walters addressed the need to have everyone do their part to help plan and follow up the annual meeting.

Mailing List: Previously discussed to be added to treasurer’s responsibility

Membership & Publicity: Vernon discussed with the board on putting together a mass mailing, and noted
there were over 4500 potential applicators to reach out. Karen Brown suggested joint advertising with Wildland
Weeds magazine, and will gather information to present to the board. Jerry discussed with the board the current
membership and partnering with Stacia for Educational Outreach. Jerry also asked the board for ideas to grow
the current membership.

Merchandising: Over the next week or so I'll do another inventory of what little bit of old merchandise we have
left. | will start looking at some items for next year's give away and some shirt ideas for the next meeting. If anyone
has any suggestions just send them along to me in Email. Monty

Nominating / Keshav spoke on Mike's behalf, Mike is working on gathering a nomination slate for the 2012 board, and
asked if there were any suggestions to please email them to Mike.

Past President Advisory: Stephanie McCarty asked if this should be omitted from the By Laws, and if the
wording needed to be changed to reflect the Scholarship foundation.

Program: Program Report: Reward for early turn in applicator papers, possibly a duck or raffle ticket..and if there
is space for the duck race. Don approved the use of “free” ducks for early paper turn in.

If anyone has an idea for a Program Topic, please email me.

Just a few thoughts from the Program Committee.




The earlier we get papers in the better so we can qualify for all the CEU's possible.
Here is an idea - What if we gave our two free ducks (one in each race) for people that turned in their papers by the
end of May and one duck if they turn in their paper by the end of June. NO DUCKS AFTER June 30th. | will volunteer

to mark the papers down as they come in for the Duck RaceThis is just a thought. Of course we will need Don's input
here.

Resource Demonstration: No report submitted

Scholarship: For the Foundation's Silver Anniversary, fundraising reached a new high. Receipts for the Duckrace,
Silent Auction, Raffle tickets, and the Annual Membership contribution totaled $10,134.99. The delegates and sponsors
for the 2010 Annual Meeting were very generous with their suppert and it is greatly appreciated. These dollars will
be converted to scholarships to assist our membership.

The current officers of the Foundation, besides myself, are: Keshav Setaram, Vice-President; Joe Joyce, Sec./Treas.;
P.J. Myers, Mike Netherland, and Steve Weinsier-- Directors at Large,

The Foundation members, who include all Past-Presidents of FAPMS, were well-represented at the 2010 Annual Meeting
as nineteen were present to help celebrate our twenty-fifth year. | look forward to seeing everyone on Wednesday!

Vendor: Melissa Barron.. Nominee

Old Business: Education and outreach.
The board voted on adding a special ad - hoc committee for Educational Outreach

Don Doggett made a motion to approve Stacia Hetrick to head the Educational Outreach committee, Jennifer Myers
seconded the motion, the motion passed unanimously.

New Business: Vernon discussed with the board on distribution of the mailing list. Ed Harris proposed a list serve,
and will work with Karen Brown, If will be reguired for the board to meet the last day of the annual meeting to submit
reports and feedback from the meeting,

Jerry Renney made a motion to approve the committee reports, Keshav Setaram seconded the motion, the motion
passed unanimously.

Site and Time Selection for next meeting
The second qtr. meeting is scheduled for Tuesday March 29th, 2011 at the SFWMD St. Cloud Field Station. 10:00 A.M

The third qgtr. meeting will be held Thursday July 14th , 2011 at the SFWMD St. Cloud Field Station, 10:00 AM

Adjourn: The 1st qtr. 2011 BOD meeting, Jerry Renney made a motion to adjourn at 12:53 pm; Ed Harris seconded

the motion
Upcoming Meetings

Mar 28-30 Western APMS Denver, CO WWwW.wWapms.org
May 3-5 Joint meeting

KY Invasive Species Conf. & WWWw.se-eppc.org

13th annual SE EPPC conference
May 3-5 Agquatic Weed Short Course Coral Springs, FL

http://conference.ifas.ufl.edu

May 17th -20th FLEPPC Maitland, FL www.fleppc.org
Jul 24-27 Aquatic Plant Management Society

51st Annual Meeting Baltimore, MD WWW.apms.org




Paul C. Myers Applicator Dependent Scholarship

The Florida Aquatic Plant Management Society Scholarship and Research Foundation, Inc.
announces the availability of the following scholarship:

Paul C. Myers Applicator Dependent Scholarship - Provides up to $1500 to deserving dependents
of FAPMS members. The scholarship is based on:

L

The applicant’s parent or guardian having been a FAPMS member in good standing for
at least three consecutive years.

Financial need. Will be determined based on need and the expected family contribution
amount indicated on the processing results of a Student Aid Report (OMB No. 1845-
0008). This report is available by completing a Free Application for Federal Student
Aid Federal Form.

The applicant being a high school senior entering college the next academic year,
attending junior college, or being a college undergraduate.

An evaluation of the quality of the application and required essay by the the scholarship
selection committee composed of three FAPMS members and four FAPMS Scholarship
and Research Foundation members.

Submission of a completed application by June 1, 2010.

For more information or application forms, contact Don Doggett at 239-848-6774 or
visit the Society’s website: www.fapms.org

Job listings

**Eor further details, please visit our website WWW.FAPMS.ORG

The Orange County Environmental
Protection Division
Sr. Environmental Speclalist In
the Lake Management Section.
Please contact - Ronald Novy
Environmental Program Supervisor
Orange County Environmental
Protection Division
Lake Management Section
800 Mercy Drive, Suite 4
Orlando, FL 32803
office: (407) 836-1409
Fax: (407) 836-1499
email: ronald.novy@ocfl.net
Web: www.ocepd.org

Water Resources Project Manager
Lake County Wataer Authority
Rate of Pay and Application
Directions: Pay range is $36,309 -
$58,071 annually commensurate with
experience. Position is open until
filled,

Send application to: Lake County
Water Authority, 107 N. Lake Ave,,
Tavares, FL 32778.

Sr. Environmental SpecialistLake
Management Program
Orange County Environmental
Protection Division
To Apply:
https://mycareers.ocfl.net/
mycareers.html
Application Deadline
Open: February 10, 2011
Close: March 3, 2011
Salary - From $2077
to $26.52 per Hour

Environmental Operations
Specialist
{ Polk County, FL Natural
Resources - Invasive Plant)
7:00 am -3:30 pm Monday through
Friday and the starting pay is
$37,273.60 annually.
Applications can be made at
the web site
www.polk-county.net

Agquatic Technician
(posted Jan 27)
Availability: Immediate
* Monday - Friday
*7:00 am. - 3:30 p.m,
Office: Ft. Myers/Southwest Florida
Please send resume to:
The Lake Doctors, Inc.,
4791 Waycross Road,

Ft. Myers, FL 33905
fax to 239-693-5157 or email to
ftmyers@lakedoctors.com

Lake Consultant/Aquatic
Consultant)
Availability: Immediate
* Monday - Friday
* 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Office: Ft. Myers/Southwest Florida
Please send resume to The Lake
Doctors, Inc.,

4791 Waycross Road,

Ft. Myers, FL 33205
fax to 239-693-5157 or email to
ftmyers@lakedoctors.com

























